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Yamaha Response to the Expanded Nationwide State of Emergency in Japan 

Yamaha Group places the highest priority on the safety and health of our customers, business 
partners, employees and their families. In response to the Japanese government’s declaration 
of an expanded nationwide state of emergency to deal with the spread of COVID-19, Yamaha 
has decided to take the following actions at all business sites in Japan until May 6. 
 

1) Directly managed shops and music schools, English schools, etc.: Suspended operations 

2) Factories (including Toyooka, Kakegawa, Tenryu, Iwata): Suspended operations 

3) Offices: Work at home 

 
The above measures are already in place for the seven prefectures subject to the previous 
emergency declaration, and we are now expanding their implementation nationwide. The 
suspended operations of 1) our directly managed shops and music schools, English schools, and 
similar sites will take effect on Saturday, April 18. The suspended operations of 2) the factories 
and 3) work-at-home conditions for offices will take effect as soon as preparations are completed. 
 
The Yamaha Group’s priority is on preventing the spread of COVID-19, which is having a serious 
impact around the world. We are and will continue to make every effort to minimize the impact 
on our businesses while fully respecting the requests and guidance of the national and local 
governments. 
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